## Township councillor speaks to Kinloss Kairshea Institute

By Allene Bradley On May 20 the Kinloss

Kairshea Institute met at the home of Gladys Johnston for Community, Citizenship and Culture meeting with Ruth Langen and Ann MacDougall as conveners.

Mary Stewart Collect.

June opened with a Elmwood Community poem called "Bruce County". Irene Haldenby Thirteen members and read the Scripture.

spondence were read by Alice Ritchie and business was dealt with. It was the agreed that the Institute continue to support the 4-H. Marion MacKinnon gave the treasurer's report.

Final plans were made The meeting opened for the members who with the Institute Ode and attended the District Annual held in the

one visitor answered the

The minutes and corre- rollcall "your view on the amalgamation of small municipalities.

Ruth introduced the guest speaker Lillian Abbott. She is a councillor with the Township of Huron-Kinloss. She spoke of many things and answered questions.

June thanked Lillian and gave the courtesies and ended the meeting.

Joan Murray and Allene Bradley served the lunch assisted by the hostess.

## Institute Rally on Oct. 5

The September meeting of the Kinloss Kairshea WI was held at the home of Irene Haldenby with 14 members and three visitors present.

President June Gilchrist welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with the Ode, followed by The Mary Stewart Collect and a story of a student going to college. The Scripture was read by Irene Haldenby. Minutes of the June meeting were presented by secretary Alice Ritchie with business following. The treasurer's report was read by Marion McKinnon.

The Bruce County Institute Rally is to be held in the Underwood Community Centre on Oct. 5. The Grey Bruce Area Convention is to be held in Wiarton on Oct. 12. On Sept. 28 an officers training workshop for the Rose Program will be held in Elmira. There were 10 District cookbooks available at the meeting, all of which sold. Two tickets were drawn for The Agricultural Society breakfast, the winners were Marion McKinnon and Margaret Mowbray.

The education convener, Irene Haldenby, led the

program. Rollcall was 'your mother's favourite saying" and "a favourite children's game". The Tweedsmuir History books were passed out and each member read a highlight from the book given them. June thanked the hostess and the lunch committee for a delicious lunch. The singing of the Institute Grace and O Canada brought an interesting meeting to a close.

The October meeting will be on Oct. 21 at the home of June Gilchrist with Keith Roulston as the guest speaker.

## Sunshine Sister hold meeting at Anglican Church

By Allene Bradley

The Sunshine Sisters, Kinloss Kairshea WI, meeting was held on June 17 at the Anglican Church hall for a bountiful potluck dinner. One special little visitor was Grace, the nine month old daughter of Marita (MacDougall) Taylor.

Following the singing of the Institute Grace, dinner was enjoyed by all. Marion MacKinnon and Alice Ritchie were the Directors in charge of the meeting. There was a lucky plate and chair. The two with birthdays closest to the meeting date also received prizes.

The meeting opened with Canada.

the Ode and the Mary Stewart Collect. Kay McIntosh was the pianist. Alice read Psalm 121 followed by the minutes of the May meeting and business was dealt with. Marion gave the treasurer's report. Each member read a humourous saving. June gave an excellent report on the District Annual which was held in Elmwood on May 28.

The exciting part of the evening came when the members found out who their Sunshine Sister had been. The special guest received a gift followed by show and tell by all members. The meeting closed with the singing of O

